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      GET READY FOR THE 82ND USS BANG (SS385) REUNION IN JACKSONVILLE, FL   
                                             OCTOBER 13-OCTOBER 17, 2025  
                                                   DOUBLETREE BY HILTON   
                              1201 RIVERPLACE BLVD. JACKSONVILLE, FL 32207  
                                                            1-904-396-8844   
                                                               YOUR HOSTS  
   

     LENNY & SHARON SCIUTO         JENNIFER WILSON                 ROB BRIDLE 



This column is dedicated to all the letters we receive from you.  Any info about yourself or others you want to share with 
your shipmates will be published here. Think of this as a combination of the bulletin board in the Crew’s Mess and the 1MC. 

MAIL 
CALL FPO 

 
 

     Hello Shipmates, friends,  and loyal readers, 
 
           Well, it’s another year and with it comes another reunion!  This year’s get together will be at the home 
of the Jaguars, Jacksonville, Florida! Our hosts will Lenny and Sharon Sciuto, Rob Bridle, and back from sick 
bay, and for which we are all happy, Jennifer Wilson.   
 
          The reunion will take place at the Doubletree by Hilton, 1201 Riverplace Blvd. right on the St. Johns 
river, and easily accessible off of  I-95.  
 
       The particulars are:  
 
    Dates: October 13-17th 
 
   Room Rate: 112.00/per day/plus 13.5% tax and fees With free continental breakfast and parking, with a hos-
pitality room. This rate is good for the weekend before and after. 
 
   Menu for the  Banquet: 
 
     Chicken Marsala, Salmon, @ $60.00pp and Filet Mignon @ $75.00pp   
 
     There will be tours on Tuesday and Wednesday. Tuesday is a tour of St. Augustine, by tour trolley. In view 
of past tours, this will be a non stop tour, so no getting off or on. St. Augustine is America’s oldest city, and 
one of it’s most beautiful. After the tour, we will have time to shop on St George Street, the main drag, so to 
speak, of old St. Augustine. You can find anything you would want on St. George street. If you can’t find it, it 
hasn’t been made yet. We will stop for lunch at Mojo’s restaurant, a  BBQ and Mexican restaurant then wend 
our way back to the Doubletree.     
 
    Wednesday we will be heading to Kings Bay Georgia to visit the Submarine Base. Lenny has requested a 
tour of a “Boomer” but like all things military, it is in flux . In case we can’t tour a boat, we will tour the Tri-
dent Training Center on Base.  For the ladies and others who have seen enough  submarines to last two life-
times, there will be a tour of the Cummer Art Museum and Gardens. I’m told it is one of the oldest and best art 
museums in the East Coast. But, as they say in late night commercials “That’s not all!” 
 
 On Monday afternoon, there will be a gathering outside the hotel overlooking the St. John’s river celebrating 
the 250th anniversary of the United States Navy.  I’m told there will be entertainment and a cash bar, sounds 
like fun! Be there or be square!   
 
  That’s it for now, there are reunion registration forms and hotel reservation instructions on the next two pag-
es. They are pretty self-explanatory, so read them carefully, any questions, get in touch with Lenny, and he’ll 
set you on the right path.  Also in the FPO page is a pictorial gathered by our esteemed President, Bill Fenton, 
on the BANG’s days after decommissioning. It is very interesting, so thank you Mr. President  
  
  
 





 
   Editor’s Tip: 
 
   There is a another room registration booking link in the USS BANG website. Several shipmates have 
already used it to make room reservations. You might want to try it. Also, if you do not have access to 
the internet, use the the phone number assigned to the Bang Group, it is open 24 hours a day, and it also 
has been used by shipmates and works well. We also have a “fail safe” contact phone number, 1-904-396
-8873. The contact’s name is Terry Estepp, she should be able to help you.  When you call, make sure 
you get a confirmation number, and the days you’ll be staying.  To access the BANG website, go to USS-
BANG.COM, click on 2025 reunion, scroll down to and click on reservation form, click on the booking 
link and follow the directions.  Easy Peasy as they say in the Coast Guard, so I expect many shipmates at 
the festivities in Jacksonville!   









 
 

    
 



LOST AND FOUND 

This page is dedicated to informing you of any additions, deletions, or corrections to our active roster. 
It has been brought to our attention that the following shipmates have passed away and will be placed on Eternal Patrol. 

 

 

            Wayne Thalasinos TMCM(SS) 57-60                  John Andersen QM2(SS) 66-68  

      THE FOLLOWING PEOPLE HAVE GENEROUSLY DONATED TO THE BANG SLUSH FUND   

      
                                                      JIM & HARRIET SCHULTZ 
                               BARBARA PANKEY IN MEMORY OF RUSSELL PANKEY 
                                 ANNA DOCKERY IN MEMORY OF BILL DOCKERY  
                                                         LARRY MEAIKE 
                                                      ERIC H ERICSON III 
                                KATHY SEADER IN MEMORY OF LAMARR SEADER                    

        THE FOLLOWING READER AND SHIPMATE HAVE CHANGED THEIR ADDRESSES   
                                                             NEW ADDRESSES 
      HAL WILKENS, 387 PINNACLE DRIVE, SWANTON, MD 21561 
 
      JEAN  IPEMA, 16455 AVENUE OF THE FOUNTAINS, APT C133,  
                                 FOUNTAIN HILLS, AZ 85268 
                                     
 
                
                                                
     



 

    

                       ETERNAL PATROL 

John Allan Anderson-Shipmate “QM 
Andy” singled all lines and reported for 
Eternal Patrol 10NOV2024. Andy was a 
member of the Bang Gang from ‘66-68. He 
own his own CPA business in Monrovia, and 
was instrumental in forming the LA/
Pasadena SubVets base, where he was Com-
mander and Treasurer. Andy and I were fre-
quent visitors to New London’s favorite wa-
ter holes, and after coming home from each   
“deployment”  on weekly ops, we would 
make it a ritual to hit the bar at the Crocker 
House Hotel (now apartments) in New Lon-
don, and do a quality control “recon” on sev-
eral of their famous ice cold martinis. We 
mustered out together, and every once in a 
while he would head back East to see his 
daughter who was a student at BU,  we’d 
meet up, and many sea stories, (and marti-
nis) were on the agenda. I last saw him at 
our San Diego reunion in 2012.  The picture 
on the left was taken during our mid Atlantic 
swim call enroute to our Med cruise in 1968.  
He was one of a kind shipmate, and I will 
miss him.         

Wayne Thalasinos-Master Chief Thalas-
inos left on Eternal Patrol 11Feb2025 at 
the age of 86 after a long and active life. 
Born in Clermont, New Hampshire, the 
tenth of ten children, Wayne followed five 
of his World War II siblings by joining 
the Navy after high school in 1956. 
Wayne served on seven “smoke boats” 
and was COB on his last. A frequent, if 
not perennial, reunion attendee to the 
Bang reunions, he served on the BANG 
from 1957-60. Wayne’s last duty station 
was as Command Master Chief of Naval 
Training Center, Orlando until his retire-
ment from the Navy in 1979.  After retire-
ment from Senco of Florida and Hermann 
Englemann Greenhouses, Wayne and his 
beloved wife Elaine fulfilled their life 
long dream of fifth wheel RV camping by 
traveling to 49 states, 8 Canadian Provinc-
es, and over 80 National Parks. Master 
Chief Thalasinos embodied the very mod-
el of Chief Petty Officer of the Navy. At 
every reunion, he displayed what I came 
to call the aura of “Quiet Competence” 
We will miss his infectious smile and ever 
present beard at all reunions from now on.     



 

    The lucky bag  

 JUST WHEN YOU THOUGHT  IT         
WAS SAFE TO GO TOPSIDE !  

 
 
    
 
  The end of another newsletter and the first of 2025. I was going to put in some new format changes in this 
issue but those will have to wait as we had a very on the ball trio of reunion organization “wizards” who 
made my life as an editor very easy. Lenny, Jennifer, and Rob put in a lot of time of expense and milage, both 
automobile and frequent flyer to prepare for this years reunion, and just by the look of all that we will be able 
to do, this looks like a very fun filled week. 
 
 In fact, there are so many things planned, I am forced to list them here as space wouldn’t allow in the FPO 
chapter. We will have an optional tour to the Alhambra Dinner Theater, to view “The Murder of Edmund 
Drood” by Charles Dickens. The price is $75.00 in the reunion registration page.  This price includes dinner 
and the show. Lenny says it is a very good night out. I will have more information in the next issue, and Len-
ny says if you plan to go he needs to know by July 4th at the latest. The show will be on the Tuesday night of 
the reunion.  
 
 Also, in addition to the usual prizes at the banquet we will have a silent auction, so feel free to bring in prizes 
and memorabilia that may be of interest to the Bang Gang!  
 
As I stated, we are in Florida this year for our sea story sessions, and for those, like me, who live in the 
“sometimes” sunshine state, it is just a literal hop, skip, and jump from your house to the reunion. I live in Ft. 
Pierce and Jacksonville is only a three and a half hour drive on I-95. So there should be no reason why a lot 
of our shipmates cannot make it this year.  I’ll be looking for you, because, as your editor, I know where you 
live, (just kidding)! 
 
Now for a more serious paragraph, last issue we had a good return from the shipmates for our slush fund. 
This issue, not so much. We are quite low in the funds department, and we need more and more shipmates to 
step up and contribute. In this issue all the donors were past repeating donors. We need new blood!  You are 
holding the biggest expense in your hands. I haven’t gone to Staples yet, but I estimate that each hard copy of 
this Newsletter will cost north of $5.00 per issue. That’s all for the bad news, let’s all step up to the plate and 
make us proud! 
 
I hope you liked Bill’s inclusion of the post NLON Bang, if you did send him a Bravo Zulu in the next issue! 
And last but certainly not least: 
 
                                   Muchas Gracias, Senor Capitain Benito Chereguini, por su servicio! 
 
    Speaking of Bill Fenton’s pictures of the Spanish Navy Cosme Garcia, yes it was quite a feat for Bang’s 
10,000th dive, but not as memorable as the 10,000th surface. Just ask Capt. Harriss!  
 
    Take care all, see you ALL in Jacksonville!  Until then, Straight Board, Fair Winds and Following Seas! 
 
   Eric   



Eric H. Ericson, III-Editor 
Bang Gang Newsletter 
926A Savannas Pt. Dr. 
Ft. Pierce, FL 34982-5163 

PRAISE OUR MILITARY!  -  AND PRAY FOR THEM TOO. 

FIRST – CLASS MAIL 
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REQUESTED 




